STACKPOLE AND CASTLEMARTIN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 4WINDSOR MEAD, WINDSOR ROAD, BOSHERSTON, PEMBROKE, PEMBROKESHIRE.SA71 5DW

TEL 07508254018 rosiex65@hotmail.co.uk

Minutes of the meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held at Castlemartin Community Hall on Monday, May 8th 2017, at 7.30pm.

Present: A Evans, B Evans, E Morris, P Nicholas, D Edwards, S Alderman and the clerk, Rose Kennington.

Acceptance of minutes of meeting of Stackpole and Castlemartin Community Council held on April 3rd 2017: Proposed by Councillor Andrew Evans and seconded by Councillor Edward Morris.

Update on current issues

- 1. **Broadband provision:** Fibre optic broadband is up and running in Castlemartin. Latest update Eluned Morgan is going to press BT regarding the rural Wales paper for welsh assembly. Eluned Morgan will be contacting BT regarding the rural Wales programme section on broadband.
- 2. New Penrhyn VC School: Final approval has been given a temporary governing body is in place. Clive Condon has been appointed as the new headmaster. The name for the new school has been decided and will be Penrhyn (welsh for peninsula). Email received from Barry Cooke Head of Property at PCC stating that PCC owns the school under two deeds of transfer. The community council was notified that because of a delay the new school will not open until January 2018. For one term only the new school will operate out of Stackpole VC School. The build is now well under way. PCC has still not provided an indicative budget. All staff have been provisionally appointed. The projected number of pupils for the start of the school is 100. The bus route will depend on the number of children coming from villages. There has been no decision made yet as to what will happen to the old school buildings.
- 3. The councillors asked the clerk to write to Ruth Edwards the dog warden requesting bigger dog fouling signs to be put up on the entrance and exit of the village. The councillors asked the clerk to contact Steve Mobey Environmental Health Officer at Pembrokeshire County Council regarding the costing of providing A4 size anti-dog fouling signs.

NEW CORRESPONDENCE

Letter received from Stephen Thornton of Valero containing the Valero Pembroke Refinery CHP Unit Project – Community Newsletter 2. Copies available amongst the community.

Letter received from Stephen Thornton of Valero detailing Valero Pembroke Refinery CHP Unit Project Open Days.

Wednesday 10th May 2017 10.30 am – 4.30 pm – Pater Hall, Pembroke Dock SA72 6DD

Thursday 11th May 2017 10.30 am - 4.30 pm – Hubberston and Hakin Youth Centre, Hubberston, Milford Haven SA73 3PL

Monday 15th May 2017 10.30 am – 4.30 pm – Pembroke Town Hall, Main Street, Pembroke SA71 4JS

Thursday 18th May 2017 10.30 am – 4.30 pm – The Murray Suite, Milford Town Hall, Milford Haven SA73 3JW

FINANCE

Balance of Community Account @ April 7th 2017: £734.06

Cheques agreed this month:

100128 Castlemartin Community Hall Room Hire £15.00 100129 Miss R. Kennington, clerk's salary and expenses, £81.37

PLANNING

NP/17/0220/FUL – Demolition of existing rear extensions and detached garage and replace with new single storey rear extension, detached car port to side elevation and associated external works 11, Deer Park View, Stackpole, Pembroke, Pembrokeshire, SA71 5DD.

<u>AOB</u>

The Councillors asked the clerk to arrange to a visit to Gupton Farm in July to view the progress since last year.

The councillors asked the clerk to write to Darren Thomas Highways Department at Pembrokeshire County Council to report the abandoned camper van located beside the recycling area in Stackpole village.

Councillor Andrew Evans asked the clerk to write to Darren Thomas Highways Department of Pembrokeshire County Council to ask for signs outside Sampson Cottage, Stackpole, Pembroke, SA71 5DL to warn of the hidden driveway.

Next Meeting: The meeting closed at 8.30 pm. The council will next meet at Stackpole VC School on Monday 5th June 2017 at 7.30 pm.